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Hello, my name is Rev. Nick, but I’m a 
different Nick from the one who wrote in 
last year’s Advent & Christmas Newsletter. 
I was appointed as Interim Priest in the 
Laurentian Regional Ministry in July, just 
before Rev. Nick Pang moved to Penticton, 
BC. It’s been a pleasure to be able to get 
reacquainted with Lachute and the 
community of St. Simeon’s. I’ve been 
discovering some of the gems of the area of 
which I was previously unaware. How many 
times have I driven the 329 and passed the 
North River Road, oblivious to the fact that 
there are not one but two spectacular 
waterfalls just a few kilometres along that 
road. They had been there all the time, but I 
just hadn’t known of their existence until I 
read about them in a local guide book. It 
was a real delight to discover them, but I 
needed some help. The great news of God 
becoming one of us in Jesus of Nazareth, 

of Christmas in our 21st century world. 
Now, so you think I’m some kind of 
Scrooge or maybe even Grinch, I love 
celebrating Christmas in all the usual ways. 
But I do think that sometimes we miss out 
on the greatest gift that God has given us. 
“For God so loved the world that He 
gave…” Like any gift, it needs not only to 
be given but also to be received with joy 
and appreciation. As we near the end of 
this year, maybe we can think about how 
we might help others to discover God’s 
greatest gift for themselves. If we ourselves 
have received that gift we are able to speak 
about how it has, and continues to, affect 
our lives. We can even do this with a mince 
pie in one hand and a glass of something 
seasonal in the other! 

   May God bless you, your family and         
friends this Christmas! 
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Christmas is a time for family to gather in celebration and Herb and Susan would like to invite you to 
come together as our church family for some fellowship and a home cooked dinner this Christmas 
Eve.   

Come for nibbles at 5:30 pm or for Dinner at 6 pm on Monday, December 24, 2018 in the Church 
Hall. You are welcome to join us for this Eve of celebration.  Bring something to share with others, 
whether it be yourself or a bit of food for the buffet. And plan to stay for the beautiful candlelight 
service at 9:30 pm. 
Please let Susan or Herb know if you can attend.  450-562-8451 
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��This has been quite a year - 2018 could 
become known as the year of change in 
our church.  

Since the departure of Nick Pang, your 
wardens, (Janick and myself), have had 
to assume more responsibilities in St. 
Simeon’s.  We are very fortunate to 
have the support and wisdom of Rev’d 
Nick Brotherwood, who has been named 
priest-in-charge of the southern end of 
Laurentian Regional Ministry.  (Please 
see the report on the LRM for more 
information about the changes in 
ministry leadership.) 

This year will continue to be 
challenging.  While we are in the 
process of searching for a new full-time 
priest for the LRM, we are working very 
hard to maintain services to all the 
churches in the area.  It is difficult to 
ignore our own dwindling congregation 
and the decrease in activities on our 
church calendar – most notably, the 
Christmas Bazaar.  This has been a 
difficult decision to make but necessary 
none the less, for the welfare of the 
people who have worked hard and  

carried the load for so long and.who no 
longer feel able to continue.  (Please see the 
article about the Bazaar.) We can however, 
be excited about the many programs that are 
continuing: The Family service, faithfully 
providing ministry to families and children; 
the Prayer Group who are actively praying 
for the Church and our family of God; and 
the Advent Bible study in collaboration with 
the PLL.  Our loyal choir under the 
leadership of Janis Morrill is already 
practicing to lead us in music through the 
Christmas season.  A committee is 
organizing the Christmas Dinner at the 
beginning of December for the seniors of our 
area.  We continue to have lay involvement 
in the leadership of our worship services.   
We are so fortunate to have all the volunteers 
who continue to do what they can for the 
church.   

In so many ways, we can see that God is at 
work in St. Simeon’s.  God calls us to gather 
and to work together in His name and to his 
glory.  Let us give thanks for what we have, 
rejoice and be glad in it.  I wish you all a 
very blessed Christmas season. 

Susan Sioui, Rector’s Warden 
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The Management committee of 
Laurentian Regional Ministry has been 
meeting regularly to complete a report 
following the Survey of 2017, along with 
the follow-up meetings held in each of 
the Parishes throughout the summer.  
This report along with an Executive 
Summary will be made available to the 
churches in the coming weeks and will 
then be forwarded to the Bishop.  This is 
the first step in the process of hiring a 
full-time minister.  

Rev’d Josée Lemoine is the Interim 
Team Leader for the ministry of the 
LRM. She jointly with the Rev’d Nick 
Brotherwood, who is working part-time, 
provide leadership as they minister to the  

congregations in the LRM.� 

Responsibilities for the whole of the LRM 
have been divided into the northern and 
southern churches, Josée in the North and 
Nick in the South.  In September, the team 
was enhanced with the addition of Rev`d 
Tania Lesack, (Deacon and Curate) who is 
also helping with the ministry needs. 

For members of St. Simeon’s who may have 
any pastoral needs, you are asked to call 
Rev’d Nick Brotherwood at 1-514-246-
5796. 

If you have any questions, please do not 
hesitate to call me. Susan Sioui, 
Representative for St. Simeon’s 
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This Advent Bible study is offered 
jointly with the Parish of the Lower 
Laurentians (PLL) and St. 
Simeon`s. The study includes a 
video followed by discussion. 

Nov. 14 looks at the myth: Mission 
means we have to save the world 

Nov. 21 looks at the myth: Mission 
is primarily a western thing. 

Nov 28 looks at the myth: Mission 
is about doing things for people in 
need. 

Dec. 5  looks at the myth: Mission 
is for extraordinary people. 

Each week we will meet a 6 pm. to 
share a meal together, followed by a 
discussion based on the weekly 
theme.  Please consider this 
opportunity and to share the 
experience of God’s work in the 
world.  You are welcome to come to 
one or to all the studies. 

The location of the meetings will 
be announced.  If you would like 
a ride to Louisa when it is held 
there, please contact Susan Sioui. 
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December 2 -Advent 1 
9:15 AM   Morning Prayer 
 
December 9 - Advent 2 
9:15 AM        Family service 
Christmas Pageant 
 
December 16 – Advent 3 
9:15 AM – Lessons and Carols 
 
December 23 – Advent 4 
9:15 AM  Holy Communion 
 
December 24 – Christmas Eve 
4 PM         Family Service 
9:30 PM    Holy Communion 
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St. Simeon`s has hosted a Christmas Tea 
and Bazaar for countless years.      It was 
first organized by the Ladies’ Guild who, 
after many years of managing the Bazaar 
invited the help of the Women’s Auxiliary, 
the two groups shared many members at the 
time and later both became a part of the 
Anglican Church Women (ACW)   Several 
years ago, the Women`s Fellowship began 
organizing the Bazaar as a Congregational 
Bazaar with all the profits going directly to 
the church. 

 The Wardens of St. Simeon`s have made 
the difficult decision this year to cancel the 
Bazaar because of a lack of people willing 
and able to offer the many hours of work 
needed for the event�� 

The Bazaar usually made a profit of 
approximately $2,600.  Since the costs of 
baking, crafts and your time have always 
been freely given for the success of the 
event, we are asking the people of St 
Simeon`s to consider donating to the church 
funds for the amount that they would have 
spent for the Bazaar.  We suggest that you 
put your donation in an envelope, clearly 
marked Bazaar and indicating your name 
and envelope number.  A receipt will be 
issued, with your regular annual giving. 

The Wardens sincerely thank everyone for 
their contributions over these many years.  
It is because of the warmth, cheerfulness 
and generosity of our people that our 
Bazaar was always such a success and will 
be missed as a community event. 
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Each year we look forward to the Annual 
Christmas Pageant which brings all ages 
together as we prepare our hearts and minds 
for Christmas. We celebrate by listening to 
the Nativity story, singing many carols and 
bringing our cares and concerns for the 
world and ourselves to God through prayer. 
This year the Pageant will be on December 
9th at 9:15. Everyone is welcome whether 
you are a regular parishioner, a friend or a 
newcomer.  We follow a no fuss no 
rehearsal format. We encourage the 
children to participate and costumes are 
provided as the children arrive. To share 
our good fortune with others, we invite 
each family to bring a Christmas gift for a 
child. Please label the gift age appropriate. 
These gifts will be donated to the Food 
bank to be distributed to families in our 
community. 

On December 24th at 4:00 P M everyone is 
invited to a Christmas Eve Family Service. 
It is a casual service designed with families 
in mind. Readings, prayer and praise are 
integral parts of this service.  

On behalf of the Family Service Team, 
Nick, Tania, Sue, Jenna, Ann, Gordon, 
Rolanda and Janis, I wish you a very 
Blessed Christmas and a Happy Healthy 
New Year.          
 Edna Hall  
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A dedicated team of organizers, 
ecumenical in its members, have 
been offering these dinners to 
the Seniors of the community 
since 1991. If you have been 
attending these dinners in the 
past few years, you will be 
receiving a phone call in mid-
November to remind you of the 
date and to reserve a space for 
you and friends. Also, we will 
be collecting Christmas gifts for 
children to be distributed to LES 
students who need a little extra 
joy at this time of year. Your 
generosity and thoughtfulness 
are very much appreciated. 

This year’s dinner will be held 
on December 3rd at noon. As 
usual, the menu is traditional – 
Turkey dinner with all the 
trimmings. After the meal, all 
are invited to stay for a Carol 
sing led by St. Simeon’s 
organist, Janis Morrill.  

For more information, please 
contact Andy Mason  450-562-
7217 
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The Altar Guild members 
very much appreciate the 
willingness of the members of 
the congregation who help with 
seasonal decorations.   We say a 
big thank you to Karen Noble, 
Grace Dubeau and Vicki Ferland 
for their talents in creating the 
Thanksgiving display in 
St.Simeon's this year. 

Donations for altar flowers are 
always appreciated and 
necessary.  The controversy 
regarding the placement of real 
or quality artificial flowers on the 
altar continues.  Please make 
your preference known to Judy, 
Edna or Margaret to help�
us come to a decision.�
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Our longest serving choir member, Therese Billingham cited a few Christmas Carols before 
settling on her favourite ‘O Come All Ye Faithful”. This Hymn is also known as Adeste Fideles.  
Therese spoke fondly of singing the first verse in Latin before continuing in English. This 
Christmas hymn originates from the18th century Latin Text. The original by John Francis Wade, 
an English musician, was dated 1743.  Since that time there have been many versions and 
alterations. What remains is the invitation to “come, all ye faithful, . . . to Bethlehem” along with 
the shepherds who rushed to see the Christ child, and in the long procession of the “faithful” who 
have journeyed to Bethlehem in their hearts for over 2,000 years. 

Please join us on December 16th at 9:15 AM for the Lessons and Carols Service to hear your 
favourite Christmas Carols. 
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The Women’ Fellowship is a group of St Simeon’s ladies who meet regularly to share fellowship 
and activities. Together we experience the satisfaction of commitment, belonging, learning and 
friendship. 

All are welcome!! If you are interested in joining us on the 2nd Thursday of most months, please 
call Ann Mason, President, at 450 562 7217 
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� � � � ��� 9:30 am� �� ��
� � � �  Prayer Group � �

��� 9:15 am  MP��
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�� �� �� 	�� 9:30 am� 
� ���
HC with Rev. Paul     � � � Prayer Group �  

��� 9:15 am � ��� ��� ��� ��� 9:30 am�� ��� ���
Family Service 
“Psalms” 

�  Advent Bible Study 
�

Prayer Group� � �

&'� 9:15 am�
%(�

�
� ��� ��� ��� 9:30 am�� ��� ���
HC with Rev. Nick � 4 PM Vestry Advent Bible Study 

�
Prayer Group� � �

���� 9:15 am� ��� ��� �	� �
�� 9:30 am� ��� �
HC with Rev. Josée� � � Advent Bible Study 

�
Prayer Group� � �
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� � � � � � ��
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� ��9:15 am���
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�� NOON� �� �� ��� 9:30 am� �� 	�
MP with Susan 
Sioui 

Seniors’ Christmas 
Dinner 

� Advent Bible Study 

 
Prayer Group �  


�� 9:15 am � ��� ��� ��� ��� 9:30 am� ��� ���
Christmas Pageant 
with  Rev. Tania 

�  Advent Bible Study 
�

Prayer Group           � � �

���� 9:15 am� ��� �	� �
� ��� ��� ���
Lessons and Carols 
with Rev. Josée 
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���� 9:15 am� ���� see page�� �
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HC with Rev Josée  � � � � �

���� 9:15 am  
HC�

��� � � � � �
HC with Rev. Nick � � � � � �
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